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 The Association continues to thrive with an average of about 20 members attending 
each meeting. 

 Our speakers in 2014 were:- In April, Dr Twigs Way, who gave us a very entertaining 
talk on the 'Digging for Victory' campaign of the second world war. In June, Mr John 
Lee, who talked about growing Penstemons and, in October, Mr Steve McKee, who 
gave us a talk on Bonsai trees. 

 For our August meeting we visited the gardens at Dormer cottage and the Old 
Rectory before making our way up to Roughmoor where we enjoyed a buffet supper. 

 In December our usual Christmas meal and social evening was attended by 24 
members. 

 This year we have increased our membership to 37, up from 32 last year, after 
recruiting several of the recent newcomers to the village. 

 Our membership fee for 2015 is £15 per head.  
 
Roy Haynes 
Chairman 


